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Once again, odd things are happening in the subprime part 

of the U.S. consumer loan markets. For evidence, look no 

further than at the delinquency rates on credit-card-loan 

balances of thousands of smaller U.S. commercial banks. 

Since the fall of 2016, the share of delinquent loans (defined 

as having payments overdue for thirty days or more and still 

accruing interest) among these smaller banks has more 

than doubled, to about 6%. This is above the levels seen 

during the financial crisis of 2008. By contrast, the picture 

looks far healthier for credit-card-loan books of the 100 larg-

est banks, as our Chart of the Week shows.  

"The main explanation for the divergence appears to be 

growing customer segmentation in the market for credit 

cards," explains Christian Scherrmann, U.S. Economist at 

DWS. Larger U.S. banks can offer some of the most sophis-

ticated incentives and marketing. As a result, they tend to 

attract customers having some of the best credit ratings 

allowing them to pick and choose which subprime custom-

ers to accept. Overall, larger banks have most of the cus-

tomers and most of the credit-card balances. But, partly as 

a result of regulatory changes, subprime clients now only 

account for a tiny fraction of their credit-card business.  

When times are good, subprime lending can of course be 

immensely profitable, precisely because borrowers have 

patchier credit histories. Such borrowers often have to ac-

cept whatever deal they can get. Fees and interest charges 

tend to be high in that segment. However, it also can be 

very risky, especially for credit-card loans, which are unse-

cured. So when a loan goes sour, only a small fraction of 

the debt can typically be recovered. Nor is it just credit 

cards. Delinquency rates for other types of subprime lend-

ing, such as auto loans, have also been rising.  

In the current cycle, the rise in delinquencies has been high-

est among younger borrowers, often in their 20s.1 They 

typically have jobs, but are nevertheless struggling to keep 

up with their minimum payments. Given the role subprime 

lending played during the buildup of the last crisis, such 

trends are never the less worrying. "Labor markets might 

not stay this favorable forever," Scherrmann points out.  

SUBPRIME RISKS RETURN  

There are some worrying trends in delinquency rates on credit-card-loan balances.  

Source: U.S. Federal Reserve Board as of 1/8/20  
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1 https://www.americanbanker.com/news/whats-behind-the-rise-in-credit-card-delinquencies  
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The information contained in this document does not constitute investment advice. 
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Issued in the UK by DWS Investments UK Limited. DWS Investments UK Limited is authorised and regulated by the Financial Conduct Au-
thority (Registration number 429806). 

DWS is the brand name of DWS Group GmbH & Co. KGaA. The respective legal entities offering products or services under the DWS 
brand are specified in the respective contracts, sales materials and other product information documents. DWS, through DWS Group GmbH 
& Co. KGaA, its affiliated companies and its officers and employees (collectively “DWS”) are communicating this document in good faith and 
on the following basis. 

This document is a financial promotion and is for general information purposes only and consequently may not be complete or accurate for 
your specific purposes. It is not intended to be an offer or solicitation, advice or recommendation, or the basis for any contract to purchase 
or sell any security, or other instrument, or for DWS to enter into or arrange any type of transaction as a consequence of any information 
contained herein. It has been prepared without consideration of the investment needs, objectives or financial circumstances of any investor. 
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es in our views. 

We have gathered the information contained in this document from sources we believe to be reliable; but we do not guarantee the accuracy, 
completeness or fairness of such information and it should not be relied on as such. DWS has no obligation to update, modify or amend this 
document or to otherwise notify the recipient in the event that any matter stated herein, or any opinion, projection, forecast or estimate set 
forth herein, changes or subsequently becomes inaccurate. 

DWS does not give taxation or legal advice. Prospective investors should seek advice from their own taxation agents and lawyers regarding 
the tax consequences on the purchase, ownership, disposal, redemption or transfer of the investments and strategies suggested by DWS. 
The relevant tax laws or regulations of the tax authorities may change at any time. DWS is not responsible for and has no obligation with 
respect to any tax implications on the investment suggested. 

This document contains forward looking statements. Forward looking statements include, but are not limited to assumptions, estimates, 
projections, opinions, models and hypothetical performance analysis. The forward looking statements expressed constitute the author‘s 
judgment as of the date of this document. Forward looking statements involve significant elements of subjective judgments and analyses 
and changes thereto and/ or consideration of different or additional factors could have a material impact on the results indicated. Therefore, 
actual results may vary, perhaps materially, from the results contained herein. No representation or warranty is made by DWS as to the 
reasonableness or completeness of such forward looking statements or to any other financial information contained in this document. 
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GLOSSARY 

Loans are considered subprime when the borrower has a weak 

credit rating and therefore there is a relatively high probability that 

the loan might not be repaid (on time).  
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This document has been prepared without consideration of the investment needs, objectives or financial circumstances of any investor. 
Before making an investment decision, investors need to consider, with or without the assistance of an investment adviser, whether the 
investments and strategies described or provided by DWS Group, are appropriate, in light of their particular investment needs, objectives 
and financial circumstances. Furthermore, this document is for information/discussion purposes only and does not constitute an offer, rec-
ommendation or solicitation to conclude a transaction and should not be treated as giving investment advice. 

DWS Group does not give tax or legal advice. Investors should seek advice from their own tax experts and lawyers, in considering invest-
ments and strategies suggested by DWS Group. Investments with DWS Group are not guaranteed, unless specified. 

Investments are subject to various risks, including market fluctuations, regulatory change, possible delays in repayment and loss of income 
and principal invested. The value of investments can fall as well as rise and you might not get back the amount originally invested at any 
point in time. Furthermore, substantial fluctuations of the value of the investment are possible even over short periods of time. The terms of 
any investment will be exclusively subject to the detailed provisions, including risk considerations, contained in the offering documents. 
When making an investment decision, you should rely on the final documentation relating to the transaction and not the summary contained 
herein. Past performance is no guarantee of current or future performance. Nothing contained herein shall constitute any representation or 
warranty as to future performance. 

Although the information herein has been obtained from sources believed to be reliable, DWS Group does not guarantee its accuracy, com-
pleteness or fairness. No liability for any error or omission is accepted by DWS Group. Opinions and estimates may be changed without 
notice and involve a number of assumptions which may not prove valid. All third party data (such as MSCI, S&P, Dow Jones, FTSE, Bank of 
America Merrill Lynch, Factset & Bloomberg) are copyrighted by and proprietary to the provider. DWS Group or persons associated with it 
may (i) maintain a long or short position in securities referred to herein, or in related futures or options, and (ii) purchase or sell, make a 
market in, or engage in any other transaction involving such securities, and earn brokerage or other compensation. 

The document was not produced, reviewed or edited by any research department within DWS Group and is not investment research. There-
fore, laws and regulations relating to investment research do not apply to it. Any opinions expressed herein may differ from the opinions 
expressed by other DWS Group departments including research departments. This document may contain forward looking statements. 
Forward looking statements include, but are not limited to assumptions, estimates, projections, opinions, models and hypothetical perfor-
mance analysis. The forward looking statements expressed constitute the author’s judgment as of the date of this material. Forward looking 
statements involve significant elements of subjective judgments and analyses and changes thereto and/or consideration of different or addi-
tional factors could have a material impact on the results indicated. Therefore, actual results may vary, perhaps materially, from the results 
contained herein. No representation or warranty is made by DWS Group as to the reasonableness or completeness of such forward looking 
statements or to any other financial information contained herein. 

This document may not be reproduced or circulated without DWS Group’s written authority. The manner of circulation and distribution of this 
document may be restricted by law or regulation in certain countries, including the United States. 

This document is not directed to, or intended for distribution to or use by, any person or entity who is a citizen or resident of or located in any 
locality, state, country or other jurisdiction, including the United States, where such distribution, publication, availability or use would be con-
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